Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday February 19th.2024
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.S.Cutts Mr.M.O’Connor
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  Mr.D.Roper (NCC)

Apologies: Mrs.M.Rodgers Mr.R.Wilks   

a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report Four incidents had been reported in December
c) NCC & BDC Reports Mr.Roper said that the NCC share of Council tax would increase by 4.99% and that the budgets were still under consideration with potential cuts in park and ride and recycling centres under consideration. Mrs.Holland said that the Greater Norwich Local Plan was almost ready for publication. BDC share of Council tax would equate to a £5 increase on band D
d) Norwich Airport Committee Cllr.Hegarty said that the airport did not expect passenger numbers to get back to pre-covid levels until 2026. Helicopter traffic had decreased by 50% due to changes in operational methods.
e) St.Faiths Centre Cllr.Browne reported that the centre was being used more and that finances were extremely healthy.
f) Full Council 
1. Apologies as above. 
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe – Mission Room trustee. 
3. Minutes of the meeting on January 15th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Co-option Mr.Michael O’Connor was co-opted as a member of the Council and signed the declaration of acceptance of office. Members asked that another resident who wished to be considered submit their details in writing to the Clerk.
5. Reports The Clerk reported that only two allotment rents remained unpaid. Mr.O’Connor had erected the Neighbourhood Watch signs in his area. NCC had agreed to retain West Lane for verge cutting so he would now discuss the remainder of the schedule with PJD Ltd.
6. Planning Applications 










2024/0385 41 Newton Street – Demolish conservatory and erect single storey rear extension. No objection.
7. Working Party A written request had been received from the St.Faiths Centre for a grant to purchase a set of portable goalposts which would be for public use on the field next to the centre. A grant of £2,095.00 was approved.  The working party had obtained quotations for a new play park at Horsham Park and the preferred supplier would be Caloo at a cost of £124,995+VAT. The Clerk would now discuss this with Broadland DC to seek release of s.106 funding related to the Manor Road development. The suggestion of a multi-use games area (MUGA) at the centre was under review but the cost would mean that this was an aspiration and would have to wait until further funding became available.
8. Dog Bin It was agreed to replace the dog bin at Horsham Park at a cost of c. £269.00
9. Play Area The recent inspection report was considered and Barry Coe volunteered to undertake some minor repairs and to remove a rope swing on one of the trees. The Clerk would investigate pressure washing the equipment.
10. Defibrillator The Council agreed to provide a public access defibrillator to be mounted externally at St.Faiths Centre. The Clerk would liaise with the Centre who had offered to pay half. Members also agreed in principle to a further installation at the Mission Room and the Clerk would discuss this with management committee.
11. PCC Grant The Council agreed to make an annual grant in April of £550 towards cemetery maintenance.
12. Allotment Rents The Clerk reported that rents had not increased for at least a decade and it was agreed that the basic plot rent would increase by £3 from January 2025.
13. Correspondence None
14. Accounts  
Cheques Signed:









Npower

Street Light electricity (inc.VAT)


£114.01
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)




£647.97

NWN Shop

Neighbourhood watch signs & fittings (inc.VAT)
£110.34

PJD Ltd.

Conversion of bus shelter (inc.VAT)

£3192.00

Zak Branch

Top out Blind Lane hedge (inc.VAT)

£480.00
Norfolk Est.Fencing
Swan Plain Fencing (Balance inc.VAT)

£4555.20


15. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would report potholes in Blind Lane/West Lane, and a signpost at Crown Road/Norwich Road in need of repair. He would alert a resident in Back Street of a potentially dangerous chimney pot falling. Members would look at the recent bus shelter conversion at Newton Park and bring any further suggestions to the March meeting.
16. Date of next meeting  March 18th. 7.30 p.m.
